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Facilitator: Deb Brown
Recorder: Chris McKenna
Participants:  Marie Campbell, Diane Fendya,  Lynn Haas, Kathy Haley, Karen Macauley, Mary Jo Pedicino, Susan Rzucidlo, Sally Snow  
Unable to Attend:  Cinda Werner (Sue Ziegfeld and Lisa Gray did not receive reminder)
	
Topic

	Discussion
	Action

	Review of Minutes
	There were no changes to the minutes from the meeting of August 12, 2010.
	None

	STN Board Update
	Karen provided an update from the STN Board.

· Decision to go with AACN for CEU’s as more widely accepted throughout the country.
· Working on strategic plan.  In person board meeting in Chicago the end of October.

· There are Director-at-Large positions open on the Board.  Applications are available on line.

· There has been some further discussion re: committees vs. SIG’s.  There is no expected change to the functioning of this group.

· Karen is chairing the Leadership Committee.  With Board approval, the committee will develop a Leadership Institute with several modules.  Still to be determined whether this will be for new coordinators or experienced managers.

· The on-line library group has been relatively inactive since April but a new plan will be rolling out in October.  
	Please let Deb know if you would like her to nominate you for a board position.  Self-nomination is also encouraged.

	STN  2011 Preconference
	Deb circulated a revised draft.   There are two speakers pending.   We need to start collecting the CV’s and objectives.  Deb will send Karen contact information and Karen and Mary Jo and Susan may split the duties. 

We are in need of a title for the pre-conference.  

	Deb to send contact information to Karen, Mary Jo and Susan who will split the data gathering duties.

Deb to send out an email and the group will reply with ideas.

	Website
	No updates
	None

	Pediatric SIG Steering Committee Roster
	Awaiting one picture.  
	Deb to send to Karen for posting

	Pediatric List Serve Communication
	Deb has had no follow-up from Sarah on this issue (downloading emails from STN list serve to provide our communication list).  
	Deb to f/u with Sarah by phone. 

	Research Collaboration
	The MOU is with the President of APSA- signature pending.  
	Await further word from APSA

	Workgroups
	PTSD- no conference calls; Grace Good from CHOP emailed Sally that they are very close to completing the Power Point.  Once the information is up on the STN website, the work group may dissolve and move on to another project.
Education- Since the last meeting, Kathy spoke with Diana Watson who is very enthusiastic and is designing a portion of the toolkit.  The group is hoping to develop a web-based tool.  Kathy to update Diana Fendya.  Meeting again next month.

NTDB- Melanie Neal responded that the NTDB has been able to implement two of our three recommendations for benchmark reports:

1) ICU admission and ISS- comparing pediatric hospitals to one another and to all centers;  appropriate admission to ICU, broken down by age group

2) child abuse cases <   age 3 years compared to all patients in that age group as a %; while hard to quantify at least a starting point

We should have these reports sometime this fall.   The NTDB cannot do the splenectomy/spleen embolization rate based on adult vs. pediatric centers.  Lynn is going to try and investigate this on her own.  There were more questions from the work-group as to how to benchmark on a quarterly basis on some topics.   

SBIRT-   Lynn and Cinda spoke with Mike Mello regarding sharing of information from the CDC grant project to other centers (permissible).
	Work groups will continue to meet and report back monthly.
Review NTDB reports as a group at next meeting.

Deb will email to the NTDB work group from the conference to give them an update.  Deb to f/u with Melanie regarding who is listed in which group for benchmarking.




	EMSC update
	Diana asked about the National Foundation for Trauma Care (Connie Potter’s group) plan to develop trauma triage guidelines.  Lynn participated in the last conference call; it is unclear what the final outcome will be.  Kathy plans to join the next conference call and thought this might fit in nicely with the interfacility toolkit.  
The Fact Sheet for the targeted issues grant has been developed and will soon be distributed.  Nine new grants have been funded from over 30 applications received.    Many of the projects are directly related to pediatric trauma care and pediatric trauma systems.  The group brainstormed regarding collaborative nursing research for trauma care.  The application must go through someone with a medical school appointment.  One of the grants funded this year a subcommittee from the COT that is doing trauma system evaluation.   The subcommittee wrote the grant and then decided the best medical school to affiliate with (lowest indirect rate).  There may not be funding for targeted issues grants in 2011.  

Patient Safety link to be placed on STN website (Diana sent to Sarah)

Sally sent Sarah Clements an email yesterday asking if we could subscribe to EMSC Quick News and post on our web page.
	Diana will send Deb the fact sheet when completed for distribution to the group.  

Brainstorm at next conference call.  Deb will add to standing agenda.  Diana will seek permission for us to review their proposal.  

Diana to post a message on the STN list serve to notify all members.

	PI Indicators
	The group reviewed an article recently published in Pediatric Critical Care Medicine which includes an exhaustive list of pediatric audit filters.  It is possible the NTDB is already doing research related to this topic.  They may be looking at indicators for PICU admission.  CHOP is to be a test sight for pediatric TQIP.
Lynn and Kathy are attending the COT meeting.  
	Marie to f/u with Mike Nance who is on the NTDB Pediatric Committee.  .

  

	Next Meeting
	The next conference call will be on Thursday, October 14 at 1:00 PM EST.   The conference call number is 1-888-744-8762, and the passcode is 692-8288. 
	Please mark your calendars and plan to be on the call.  If you are unable to attend, please submit your updates to the group prior to the meeting.


